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Gilliam, Allen

From: Gilliam, Allen

Sent: Friday, April 27, 2007 2:25 PM
To: ‘iennifer_enos @shcglobal.net'
Cc: Bailey, John

Subject: Springdale (AR0022063) minor Program Mods
Jennifer,

This office is in receipt of your correspondence and attachments dated 4/20/07, "Minor Modifications to the
Approved Industrial Pretreatment Program”. This office agrees the modifications submitted are non-substantial
per CFR 403.18 and no further action (review or public notice) is necessary. Revised/modified pages submitted
were inserted and replaced the outdated ones in this office's version of Springdale's Pretreatment Program.

Thank you for continued compliance with your NPDES permit conditions and CFR 403.
Sincerely,

Allen Gilliam
ADEQ State Pretreatment Coordinator
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Springdale Water Utilities

526 Oak Avenue P.O.Box 769 Springdale, Arkansas 72765-0769 (479) 751-5751
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Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality
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Minor Modifications to the Approved Industrial Pretreatment Program Rep |>€ CAE
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April 20, 2007

Dear Mr. Gilliam:

As per our discussion of this date, a careful review of Springdale’s approved Pretreatment
Program yielded the following minor modifications.

1. The organizational chart has been modified, necessitating small changes to the
IPP administration. Specifically, several titles have changed, and the
Industrial Monitor position has been replaced by an additional Laboratory
Technician position. These changes have not decreased the number of staff
hours allocated to the Industrial Pretreatment Program.

2. Pretreatment software is no longer used to track IU compliance. The level of
compliance is so great that it is much easier to calculate compliance by hand
instead of using tracking software. The Data Management section of the IPP
reflects this change.

3. Minor changes in wording of the SOP — Inspection and Sampling section
better reflect the actual process being used to implement these procedures. It
is felt that these small changes make for a more effective field program, and
allow the flexibility needed to foster a positive rapport between Utility staff
and 1U staff.
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p. 2
NPDES Permit No. AR0022063

AFIN No. 72-00003
IPP Minor Modifications

We have incorporated these modifications into our program, effective immediately.
Please do not hesitate to call me at (479)756-3657 if you have any questions
concerning these modifications, or if, in your opinion, any of them can be considered
to be substantial. As always, we appreciate your guidance and review.

Very sincerely yours,
Jennifer Enos
Pretreatment Manager
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